
Dear Friends,

Happy November!  It is shocking to me that we are weeks away from Thanksgiving, and less than 2 months 
from Christmas! 2019 really did fly!

Before we get too involved with November, allow me to share with you about our ministry in October.  Adessa 
and I enjoyed the chance to go to the Penndel Minister’s Enrichment and see so many of our pastor friends!   
We also had a chance to hold our bi-annual board of directors meeting where we worked with our amazing 
board on numerous things to enable our ministry to continue growing and impacting lives. 

The next weekend, I had the privilege of speaking at a men’s breakfast at State College 
Assembly of God.  I really enjoyed spending time with the men and sharing a word 
about conquering the giants in their lives.  It was also a beautiful ride up to State Col-
lege with the changing leaves.  All in all, it was a great day!

The following week, was my ministry Christmas, The PennDel/
Potomac Fall Men’s Conference. What a great weekend! So many guys came up to the 
table asking when our next book will be available, it was so exciting to see the anticipa-
tion for our 2020 book already!   Many of the guys came to our table to look at our books 
and would say, “I already have that one and that one and that one...” showing that our 
books are reaching men and helping them grow in their walk with God.

Guys were also very excited about the 2020 Mantours. We didn’t have to explain at all 
what a Mantour Conference was, all the men wanted to know was the date for their local 
conference, as well as a lot of good-natured ribbing about my abysmal Broncos this 

year!  It is going to be an amazing year of conferences!

As we head into November, we are busy getting all of our promo materials ready for the 
2020 Mantours. Our office construction put me a little behind on my planning, but I am 
quickly getting back on track.  I am making all the countdown loops and in-conference 
videos, and we are working with the host churches and pastors to get everything lined 
up for a great year of conferences!   We’re also putting the finishing touches on out 2020 
book: Whatever It Takes.  We can’t wait to share this message!  But first, we must publish 
it! 

None of this would be possible without your prayer and financial support. Thank you for continuing to help 
us reach men inside and outside of the church with the Gospel! I also appreciate each of you as you continue 
to pray for this ministry. We are really seeing God grow and expand the ministry and men are being touched 
mightily by the Spirit. Have a great November!!	 			 

Reaching men together,

Jamie Holden							    
		                    



If you made it this far in this newsletter, it means you 
have an interest in this ministry and the work that I am 
doing.  As you may know, I am commissioned by the 
Assembly of God US Missions department to develop 

men’s ministry in the local church.  As a part of this, I have happily surrendered my life, as well as 
my finances, to this calling.  

I know many churches and individuals re-evaluate their missions budget in the fall.   I need to ask 
you for your help.   I am still working on raising my full missions support budget, and I could really 
use your church’s help.

I have raised around 48%, and I need  help to finish the final 52%.  As your church is having your 
missions convention or re-evaluating your missions budget would you please consider picking up 
my ministry for monthly support?

Our ministry is going strong and growing tremendously.  As we head into year seven of our minis-
try, we have:

-Reached over 10,000 men.
-Seen over 200 men accept Christ as their Saviour.
-Distributed over 5,000 books to prisons and Teen Challenge Centers.
-Served over 250 churches and their men.
-Ministered to men from 8 different states.
-Held Mantour Conferences in 3 Assembly of God Districts.
-Ministered to men inside of prison.

This is a small snapshot of the many things we are doing through this ministry as I work full time to 
reach men inside and outside of the church with the Gospel.   God has been moving among men!  

We have received so many testimonies of lives being changed and men being set free.  For in-
stance, we recently felt the Holy Spirit leading us to contact a certain drug rehab facility and offer 
them some of our books.  We contacted them, and they told us that the day before the staff had 
been discussing the need to get some more books for the people in the program, but they didn’t 
know how to afford it. We happily mailed them copies of our books for the men and women as they 
work to overcome their addiction.

We need you and your church’s financial support to keep up with the move of God.  I am currently 
earning $800 a month pre-taxes as I work to raise this missions budget, and Adessa is making even 
less.  We do this ministry full-time, and, as required by AGUS Missions, we cannot work bi-vocation-
ally (not to mention that I am unable physically to work another job because of my disability.) 

Will your church please become one of our supporting churches?   $25, $50, $75, $100, $200 a 
month will change men’s lives for eternity.  Any financial help is a huge blessing to our ministry.  
You can give online or by using my Faith Promise form...Will you answer this call??

May I share some-
thing with you?



PRAY REQUESTS:
We are so appreciative of your prayer support.  Please pray for:

1.  Please pray for the upcoming 2020 Mantour Conferences.  Pray for men to turn out in record numbers, 
and for men’s lives to be revolutionized around the altars.
 

2.   Please pray that churches and individuals’ hearts are moved to help sustain this ministry financially.  I 
have put everything I have into growing this ministry, and we need financial support to match the tremen-
dous call and growth of the ministry.  Pray that our financial obstacles are conquered!

3.  Pray for my physical body, that God strengthens it and heals it.

4.  Pray that God supplies the finances needed for me and the ministry.  We have raised 48% of our monthly 
budget, and we still have 52% to go!  Please pray that God will continue to speak to individuals and church-
es to partner with us on a monthly basis so we can reach our budget.  Also, pray against discouragement as 
we keep moving forward on this missionary journey.

JOIN THE TEAM:
I am in need of individuals and men’s ministries to partner with me as a Missionary Associate on a month-
ly basis.   I work on Mantour Conferences and the Mantour resources full time year round, and would value 
your financial support.  Will you prayerfully consider partnering with me and with Mantour Ministries 
on monthly or yearly basis?  You can give online at www.giving.ag.org using Account Number 2813962, or 
print and return the form below using account Number 2813962.


